Early Childhood Cabinet

Data Systems
Notes January 23, 2013
9:00-11:00 AM
Workgroup Membership Attendance

	Linda Goodman- DDS- co-chair
	x
	Margaret Gustafson-Charts-A-Course
	x

	Sheryl Horowitz –CAHS- co-chair
	x
	Julie Besi-DSS
	x

	Sherry Linton – staff
	x
	Sherri Sutera-Child Care 211
	x

	Marcie Cavacas-DPH
	x
	Gwen Zittoun-Privacy Expert
	x

	Ajit Gopalakrishnan-SDE
	
	
	

	Walter Gilliam-Researcher
	
	
	

	Karin Davis-DPH
	x
	
	

	Anne McIntyer-Lahner-DCF
	x
	
	


	Topics of Discussion
	Recommendations
	Action Steps

	State Longitudinal Data Council Update
The co-chairs updated the group on the most recent interoperability steering committee meeting that they are participants on.  Sheryl participated on a conference call on 1/21/13 that highlighted the focus on memorandums of agreement between SDE, the Board of Regents and the Department of Labor.   The focus of this committee is the interoperability of systems to evaluate and track school to career trends.
Demonstration Project Follow up
Co-chairs opened the discussion of the Demonstration Project by encouraging members to share their thoughts about information shared at the last workgroup meeting.

The group concurred that they are confident that confidentiality is being addressed effectively by the IT vendor.  Some clarifying discussion took place around how the demonstration project represents research and evaluation as outlined FERPA exemptions.

Concern expressed that the IT vendor and the planning team may not realize the complexity of linking the agencies’ data systems, that the process will not be “quick and easy.”

Some members reinforced the history of UCONN Health Center in this arena, and expressed confidence that they do in fact grasp the complexity.
Agency updates on the status of sharing data dictionaries with IT vendor:

DSS is in process of finalizing the data dictionaries to be shared, including Care4Kids.  Nurturing Families data more challenging to acquire.  Julie confirmed that the dictionaries are in the hands of the Commissioner to send out soon.

DPH has been contacted for IRB schedule.

DCF indicated that they should be all set, information already submitted.

DDS received a copy of their MOU. The components were reviewed with the group.  Questions were raised with some of the wording of the MOU, including the request for “dosage” of services.

The group reviewed the essential questions established during the Data System Forum last summer.

ECE Results Based Accountability Forum  Discussion 

Linda informed the group of the RBA forum scheduled for February 28th, 1-3:00 PM.  Sherry provided and overview of the anticipated forum.  Linda reviewed the framework of the presentation to be made by the Cabinet on the population outcome of Connecticut’s children, relating back to the 2008 goal of, “Ready by Five and Fine by Nine.”
Linda distributed a table of data indicators being requested from each agency to determine feasibility of data being available as soon as possible to inform the Cabinet presentation.
	Linda and Sheryl will keep the workgroup updated on the progress of the Council and identify opportunities for collaboration.
Recommendation that the MOUs being developed for data sharing should clearly outline how each agency’s data contributes to answering the three questions posed and does not exceed those particular questions for this demonstration project.

Group concurred that it would be helpful to see all of the proposed MOUs and IRB requests together.
Group concurred that once data is collected the workgroup should actively participate in the analysis of the data

As an outcome of the agency updates and review of the DDS MOU, the group,
· Cautioned against the request for too much data, with the rationale that more detailed asks will delay the progress of the demonstration project;

· Recommends more common identifier data fields, such as DOB and race, and less agency specific data that would be more of a burden on agencies to provide.
The recommendation was made to have the demonstration project focus on a limited number of those essential questions.


	Sherry to inquire if the IT vendor can participate in workgroup discussions about the MOUs to facilitate shared understanding.  Sherry to call Rob Aseltine.

Agencies to provide data to Linda by February 21st.  Sherry to verify if that deadline sufficient.

Linda will share the data with Andrea and Sherry once received from agencies.
NEXT MEETING DATE TO BE DETERMINED.


